
  

President’s Notes 
Happy New Year 

As Twenty-Twenty Two comes 

to a close, I would like to reflect 

on the year gone by. As 

president and director of the 

club, I have tried to maintain 

tradition, continue to re-build 

from the damaging effects that 

COVID has inflicted, and find 

new, enjoyable events 

designed to elicit participation. 

We “did good” when we 

displayed at The Conifer House. 

Seeing so many clients come 

out to see the cars in the parking lot – in the rain – 

was rewarding. We shared our passion at West Hills 

with those residents and broke bread. The club was 

blessed with good weather for our Swap Meet and 

Car Show. It was wonderful to casually hear from 

someone recently: “that’s our favorite show!” It 

confirmed what I truly believe about our organization. 

We are great. 

None of this is possible without you. The CHAC is 

blessed with many constructive, participatory, and 

giving members. I must tell you about one of them 

that we will be missing in 2023. 

DJ Freeman has worked 

tirelessly on behalf of the club. 

He is the most giving person I 

can think of. He has pumped so 

much fuel into our engine, never 

showing the receipt. DJ tells us 

that this is his last newsletter for 

the CHAC. He and Cynthia 

brought passion and fun into 

The Radiator. DJ told me that he 

was blown away at the number 

of people responding to the 

quiz, and how quick the reply.  

Have you seen the photo albums DJ made up? The 

bound pages showcased past events like our Parade, 

the Steak Fry, and some previous Tours. The albums 

were on the tables at the last meeting, but like DJ’s 

modus operandi, they remained in the subtle 

background. 

I hope that someday The Freemans will return to the 

fold, so that we may properly thank them. Until then, 

allow me to formally dedicate the last edition of our 

newsletter for 2022 to DJ and Cynthia. The Club 

salutes you. 

—Pete Rocco 
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CHAC Officers 

President: Pete Rocco 

Past president: Jim Knoke 

Treasurer: Tim Jordan 

Secretary: Denis Paquette 

Board Member-at-Large: Marsha Raymond 

 

Sunshine Committee: DJ Freeman 

Custodian-For-Life: Howard Jones 

Newsletter Editors: DJ & Cynthia Freeman 

Webmaster: Sebastian Heiduschke 

 

corvallishistoricautoclub.org corvallishistoricautoclub@gmail.com 

The Corvallis Historic Auto Club, a nonprofit organization, was organized over 57 YEARS AGO for the encouragement of interest in 

historical cars, their preservation and restoration, the extension of knowledge concerning them, and related activities 


